Idaho Children’s Trust Fund

Board Meeting Minutes

The Alexander House

Boise, Idaho

January 24 and 25, 2013
Time and Place

The meeting of the Idaho Children’s Trust Fund took place on Thursday, January 24 and Friday, January 25, 2013 in Boise, Idaho
Presiding

Mary Marshall, Board Chair 
Call to Order
Mary Marshall called the meeting to order at 1:05 PM.  The meeting concluded at 12:07 PM on Friday, January 25, 2013

Attendees



Board


In person:




Sarah Leeds, Region 6




Shannon Dunstan, State Department of Education




Janet Goodliffe, Region 7




Amanda Pena, Department of Health and Welfare (day two)




Rosie Reilly, Region 3 (day two)




By Webinair:




Jamie Herrmann, Region 1 (day 2)




Iris Hunter, Region 4 (day one and two)




Eileen Uhlenkott, Region 2 (day one)




Rosie Reilly, Region 3 (day one)

Members Excused: 
Kay Christensen, Attorney General’s Office
Staff


Roger Sherman, Executive Director




Wickes MacColl, Program Developer

Guest Speaker
Greg Kunz, Deputy Administrator at Department of Health and Welfare 
Business Meeting

October Minutes
Motion


October 2012 Board Meeting Minutes were reviewed and 




approved.

Financials


Consent Agenda:  
Janet Goodliffe, Finance Chair, reported that the finance committee reviewed and approved the ICTF expenditures.
Motion
Motion to accept the consent agenda carries


Motion
Motion to move $1,000 for Board Meeting expenses from Network and Fundraising/Awareness line items at $500 each, carries.  This is to cover anticipated costs for board meetings for the rest of FY 2013.  
Personnel:                  Director Sherman reported that Office Specialist, Shelli Hansen,



resigned from her position, effective Friday, January 18, 2013   
Motion


Motion to replace support position, carries
Motion


Motion to replace at Administrative Assistant 1 classification   




carries with a 4-2 vote

Motion


Motion to allow Executive Director discretion to hire up to $14 




an hour and to move money in the budget to cover potential salary 



increase from out of state travel, carries
Motion
Motion to post the Administrative Assistant1 classification   position for seven days and proceed with interviews, carries  
ICTF Statute:
Director Sherman reported on correlations between ICTF Statute, the CBCAP guidelines and the work of the Children’s Trust.  Tammy Perkins, the Governor’s Special Assistant on Health and Social Services, did not feel that there was urgency at this time to make changes in the statute.  She would like to discuss possible updating amendments to the statute at our summer planning session. 

Informational Agenda

Board Education  
Greg Kunz from the Idaho Department of Health and Welfare presented information about the Department’s new service delivery processes for SNAP, Medicaid and child care and implications of the Affordable Care Act and Medicaid expansion in Idaho.    

.
Program Reports      

Program Staff reported on the upcoming Strengthening Families Training Institute in Boise on March 12 and 13, 2013.  Board members will assist in the facilitation of this yearly training opportunity.

Program staff reported on the progress of the Treasure Valley Child Sexual Abuse Prevention Initiative, the Annual Report, the elevator speech wallet cards and showed the new PSA.

Wickes MacColl, Grants Manager, reported on the status of new grants approved by the board in October.  Two additional grants were funded by the Tidwell Idaho Foundation.  Staff sought guidance on prioritization of proposals when the opportunity arises to fund additional projects privately.  The board does not feel that additional policy is needed at this point.  
Program Staff presented information about understanding neglect within a social ecological framework (the National Allliance of Children’s Trust and Prevention Funds) with the intention to inform about national focus on neglect prior to opening applications for Multi-Year Grant Cycle 4.  The schedule for the new grant cycle was presented and revisions and additions to the Multi-Year Grant Application were made. A section outlining neglect prevention will be added to the grant guidelines and grant seekers will be encouraged to develop proposals that speak to neglect.  Board members Janet Goodliffe, Iris Hunter and Roise Reilly have agreed to read the revised grant application and guidelines before they are sent out in February.  The Board will read applications in July 2013 prior to the Grant decisions being made at the July Board Meeting.
The April and July board meeting dates may be changed.  The April meeting is currently scheduled when staff is required to attend the federal grant meeting in Washington, DC.  The July meeting has fallen during the week when Janet Goodliffe has had to be at a federal meeting for the past two years.  Board members will be asked to choose the best dates for these meetings through a meeting request.  
Meeting Adjourned at 12:07 PM
